POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of 12th Annual General Meeting

 Held at 7.30pm on 9 April 2014 in Poltonhall Sports Complex Pavilion

Present:        
K Fuller (Chair), M Fuller, A Munro, J French, F Warner, S Waterston, D West, S Blain, S Mullen and A Thompson 

In Attendance:
Cllr D Milligan, Mr B Cunningham, PC S Dunn

Apologies:                 Cllr I Baxter, Cllr B Constable, PC I Hutchison, Mrs A Cunningham
1.
Chair’s Remarks.

1.1
The Chair thanked members for their support over the past year. PDCC was now in its 12th year helping the local community.  He also thanked Mr & Mrs Cunningham who had been most loyal supporters.

1.2
It had been a good year for the area, with the opening of the new Lasswade High School Centre although it was not yet operating to its full potential but Midlothian Council was working on that.  The Poltonhall playing fields continued to be a well used facility. It was hoped all the new homes build at Hopefield would be completed next year. It was another large area which would hopefully increase attendance at PDCC meetings.  

2.
Minutes of AGM held on 10 April 2013.

2.1 
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by JF.
3.
Financial Report
3.1
The accounts were almost ready for auditing.  When JW returned from holiday on 11 April he would ask Cllr BC to audit the accounts so that the 2014 grant application could be made.  
4.
Election of Committee Members
4.1
All the existing members indicated their willingness to continue their membership of the Community Council.  Alison Thompson, Stephen Blain and Simon Mullen had been co-opted after the 2013 AGM and prior to the 2014 AGM had advised the Chair of their willingness to become full members of PDCC.  Jackie Turnbull had been co-opted after the 2013 AGM but had had to retire during the year for personal reasons.  As the total member complement was 15, which had never been reached, there was no need for election.
5.
AOB

5.1
There was no other business. The meeting closed at 7.35pm.
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